
 

                                                                                               Sizewell C Community Relations 
48-50 High Street 

Leiston 
IP16 4EW 

 
19 February 2024 

 
Sizewell C B1122 Resurfacing 
 
Dear resident, 
 
I am writing to you to let you know that, as part of our commitment under the Sizewell C Deed 
of Obligation, we will be carrying out resurfacing work to improve the condition of the B1122, 
which will reduce noise and vibrations generated from traffic. These works will be undertaken 
on sections of the B1122 between the junction with the A12 and the junction with Abbey Lane. 
 
Surveys of the current road conditions were carried out in January 2024, and we are expecting 
to start the required improvements from 18th March 2024. The works are scheduled to be 
completed by 14th April 2024, subject to impact of winter weather risk.  
 
To minimise the impact on local traffic, these works are required by Suffolk County Council to 
be carried out at nighttime. This will mean closing the section of the B1122 that is being worked 
on at any one time and putting in place agreed road diversion routes.  
 
Residents and businesses within the areas of the road closure will still be able to leave and 
enter this area. We will write to you again nearer the time to confirm the arrangement for 
affected properties. Access will remain in place for emergency services. 
 
Date: 18th March – 14th April 2024  
Time: 20:00 – 06:00 
When: Monday – Sunday  
Where: B1122 between the junction with the A12 and Abbey Lane 
 
I apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused due to these works. 
 
I would like to remind you that, once the Sizewell Link Road has been constructed, there will 
be no Sizewell C HGVs or buses travelling along the B1122. 
 
If you have any questions, please do contact our helpline 0800 197 6102 or email 
info@sizewellc.com 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Paul Lennon 
Community Relations 
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